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Hazen and Sawyer 
4000 Hollywood Boulevard, Suite 750N 
Hollywood, FL 33021 • 954.987.0066 

 
 
May 8, 2023 

Juan Jose Figueroa, PE  
Project Manager 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 
1621 N 14th Avenue 
Hollywood, FL  33020 

RAS PS No. 1 Replacement 
Procurement Delay Claim 

Dear Mr. Figueroa: 

We have reviewed the materials procurement delay claim as outlined in the correspondence from 
the contractor, Intercounty Engineering, Incorporated (IEI), dated November 17, 2022, including 
the supporting documentation subsequently provided on January 11, 2023 by IEI and confirmation 
from Ferguson Waterworks on February 21, 2023 regarding materials procurement by IEI.  

IEI received a notice to proceed for the RAS Pump Station No. 1 Replacement project on January 
4, 2021. The contract includes 630 calendar days for Substantial Completion which, to date, 
continues to be exceeded due to delays in materials delivery related to COVID-19 supply chain 
challenges. While most materials have been received, delivery of the remaining items is expected 
by March 30, 2023. Should delivery by this date be met, schedule projections by IEI show the 
completion time to be delayed by 481 days.  

Based on our evaluation of the above correspondence, supporting documentation, and the well-
known materials and delivery delays being experienced nationally, we find a non-compensable 
time extension of 481 calendar days to be fair and reasonable. Draft Change Order No. 1 is 
attached. A breakdown of the revised project milestones is presented below. 

   
Construction Work Schedule 

Milestone CO No. 1 Time Extension Revised Completion Date 
Substantial Completion 481 days January 18, 2024 
Project Closeout 481 days February 19, 2024 
   

Very truly yours, 

 
J. Philip Cooke, PE 
Hazen and Sawyer, DPC 
 

Attachments 

c: J. McMahon 
 File No. 4321-016 




